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From: IESO Engagement

Sent: December 9, 2021 4:58 PM

Cc: IESO Engagement

Subject: Communication related to Adjustments to Intertie Flow Limits from IESO Vice-

President Market Assessment and Compliance

This communication is being sent on behalf of Glenn McDonald, IESO Vice-President Market Assessment and
Compliance:

As part of its Stakeholder Engagement presentation on November 22, 2021 regarding adjustments to intertie
flow limits, the IESO indicated that it believes that the market rules support its interpretation that internal
system conditions can be taken into account in setting intertie flow limits.

Stakeholders are also reminded that the Vice-President of the Market Assessment and Compliance Division
(MACD) within the IESO does have the responsibility to independently make determinations related to
compliance assessment and enforcement of the market rules. This sphere of jurisdiction applies to both market
participants and the IESO. As such, this includes evaluating whether the IESO has complied with the market
rules in this circumstance. To that end, the VP of MACD is currently reviewing whether the IESO’s action to
incorporate internal transmission constraints into the intertie flow limits in Northwest Ontario complies with the
existing market rules. To date this determination has not yet been made. The IESO will continue to seek this
amendment to the market rules regarding adjustments to intertie flow limits.

++
This email is being sent to all stakeholders registered to the Adjustments to Intertie Flow Limits engagement
and will be posted to the engagement page under today’s date.



https://www.ieso.ca/en/Sector-Participants/Engagement-Initiatives/Engagements/Adjustments-to-Intertie-Flow-Limits

